Berks-Lehigh Valley College 

Faculty Senate Council

Friday, April 23, 2004 1:00-2:30 pm

Minutes
Attendees:  R. Egolf, M. Mart, H. Patterson, R. Zambanini (Officers); A. Romberger, C. Spigelman (University Senators); J. Markowitz (Student Representative); P. Esqueda, K. Fifer, D. Litvin, T. Lynn, B. Mizdail, J. Noel, S. Snyder (Council Members); R. Mazurek, L. Milakofsky, D. Russell (Faculty); C. Balliett (Senate Secretariat)

1. Call to order
Due to a lack of quorum, the Senate cannot act upon any motions or approve any minutes.  Discussion will continue.  Items listed as recommendations will be considered a “Sense of the Council.”

2. Approval of Past Minutes 
· Approval of minutes from the March 26, 2004 meeting

Due to the lack quorum, minutes will be carried over to the first meeting in the fall.

· A correction was made to an entry under Forensic Business. The correction will read as follows:  Dr. Lovitt expressed the view that the College must provide equal opportunity for students at both locations.

· Approval of the General Assembly minutes from December 11, 2003


Due to the lack quorum, minutes will be carried over to the first meeting in the fall.

3. Reports of Officers and University Senators

A. 
Chair (Michelle Mart)

· The April 29, 2004 General Assembly has been cancelled.
· The first round of Senate elections is taking place. Balloting will close at 3:00 PM today.  Officers and council members will be elected.
· The Chair thanked the current members for the good work they have done this year.  The new Executive Committee will contact faculty in May to determine their interest in serving on Senate committees.  
· Council elections will begin Wednesday, April 28, 2004.
B. 
Chair Elect (Roger Egolf) – No report

C.
Secretary (Bob Zambanini) – No report

D. 
University Senators

· Candace Spigelman – No report

· Andy Romberger

· The University Faculty Senate meets on Tuesday, April 27.  Two items will be voted upon:  1.) the Constitutional Amendment to change the representation ratio of Senators to faculty to one-to-twenty five; 2.) the revision of the Intercultural/International Competence Requirement to six credits (three credits in US culture and three credits in international cultures) which can be double-counted. The requirement will go into effect in summer 2005.
· There is a website where the salary report is posted.  This website will be sent out to the faculty list serve this week.
· Roger Egolf – No report

· Bob Zambanini – No Report

4. Comments by Administrators – No report

5. Reports of Committees

A. 
CREC update on Implementation for New Constitution

· The CREC has submitted the implementation plan to Council via email.   Council approved the plan without change.
· The result of the election of Senate officers will be posted this afternoon. Nominations will remain open for the at large council positions, with the elections on April 29-May 5.  Nominations for division council members will be open until the election May 10-14.
· Paper ballots will be used.  No email ballots will be accepted.
· The nominees for the four council positions at Berks are:  Jennifer Hillman, Tom Lynn, Michele Ramsey, Weaver Santaniello, and Candace Spigelman.  Two positions at Lehigh Valley are available with the only nominee being Barbara Cantalupo.  Other nominations will be announced as they are received.
· Nominees for division representatives are:  Margaret Christian for HASS, Barbara Mizdail and Lolita Paff for EBC.
· Ken Fifer asked to have the minutes reflect his feeling that there is something wrong with a nominating process that produces so many candidates from one Division.
· Nominations remain open for at large positions until April 28 for additional nominations. 
B. 
FAC Report on Status of the P&T Elections (Ray Mazurek)

· There were twenty-eight ballots that were filed correctly and remain unopened.  Approximately fifteen ballots were filed incorrectly.  Dr. Lovitt and his assistant were notified and consulted on this outcome.  It was felt that the fairest course of action was to give people time to resubmit their ballots correctly.  The second ballot would be counted.  
· Senate Council does not have jurisdiction over this election.  This report is given as a courtesy to Council.
· There was question raised as to whether the election should be reconducted because of a small number of people who did not file ballots properly.
C. 
TRS Committee Minutes from the March 17, 2004 meeting were submitted.

D. 
CASE Committee Minutes from the March 25, 2004 meeting were submitted.

E. 
Planning and Budget Committee Minutes from the April 6, 2004 meeting  were submitted.

The Chair asked to reorder the meeting and move to Unfinished Business. There were no objections.

6. Unfinished Business

A.
Discussion of the Berks Campus Master Plan

· The Master Plan’s “Expansion of Academic Programs” section states that the Professional Writing degree could easily be modified to include Communications.  There was a question as to why this was included in the Master Plan.  Discussion followed and produced a recommendation.  
· Recommendation (Sense of the Council):


No references to degrees should be made in the Master Plan without consultation and approval of relevant program coordinators and Division Heads.  Programs and courses are the purview of faculty not administration.  A vote was taken and the recommendation passed unanimously.

· Recommendation (Sense of the Council): 
Request that a copy of the Master Plan be sent to all faculty before it is submitted to University Park.  

A vote was taken and the recommendation passed unanimously.

· Both planning meeting groups spoke about including daycare in the Master Plan.  There are educational opportunities that would be provided by this facility.  Academic programs and students would benefit through internship experience. 

Recommendation (Sense of the Council): 


The Master Plan should reconsider the possibility of daycare on the Berks Campus.  


A vote was taken and the recommendation passed with one vote in opposition.

· The Chair will forward these recommendations to Dr. Speece with the stipulation that they come as a Sense of the Council not an official motion, due to a lack of quorum. 
7. New Legislative Business

A. 
TRS Motion on Model Peer Review Letter (Daniel Russell)

· The TRS Committee has submitted a recommended format for the Peer Review process.  It consists of the covering letter explaining the process and the sample format for peer review letters.  The TRS Committee is recommending that this be used for all peer review evaluations.
· Discussion followed and a recommendation was proposed.

Recommendation (Sense of the Council): 


The AAOC Committee should address the selection, training and reward of peer reviewers in the peer review process.  


A vote was taken and only one abstention vote was cast.  The recommendation did not pass.

· A suggestion was made to incorporate the “content and organization of material,” “teaching methods,” and possibly “the level of student interest and participation in the class and learning” into one section.
· Further discussion will be taken up in the fall by AAOC and FAC. This will give faculty more time to look over the proposal and respond.
B. 
AAOC – Proposal for the Schreyer Honors College Baccalaureate

· The Chair of AAOC has written a letter to the Senate Chair asking for an endorsement from Council to aid in getting the proposal passed.
· Many members felt that with a lack of quorum, that Council should not take action on an issue of this importance without more faculty input.  
· It was noted that the Executive Committee make a decision on the proposal if there is no response from Council.
· Recommendation (Sense of the Council): 
Authorize Council to discuss and vote upon the proposal for the Schreyer Honors College Baccalaureate programs at the College by email before Commencement (May 15, 2004). 

The members of the Executive Committee were polled and the recommendation passed unanimously.

C.
CASE – Motion to approve recommendations

· Recommendation #1: 
Our first recommendation is for the Faculty Senate to continue working with the Legislative Action website (http://www.bklv.psu.edu/action), suggesting that Judy Lichtman (if she would like) continue to be involved even after our committee is dissolved.
· Recommendation #2:  
Our second recommendation is for Faculty Senate to assign to one of the existing committees the job of reviewing printed marketing material before the material is officially printed.  This could help ensure that print materials about academic programs accurately depict program goals and objectives.
· Recommendation #3: 
Our third and final recommendation to Faculty Senate is to follow up on Kim Murphy’s idea of having a faculty member from each campus serve on the Campus Development Committees (to link faculty with business people in the community).

It was decided that any action or discussion on this recommendation should take place at the next Senate Council meeting in the fall. 

8. Forensic  Business – None

9. Announcements

· The Diversity Focus Group will submit a written report for the next Senate meeting in the fall.  Contact Laurie Grobman if you want more information before that meeting.
· A Peace Rally will be held on Friday, April 30, 2004 at 1:00 PM.
· The Parliamentarian recognized the excellent work that the officers have done for the Senate.  Special thanks to the Chair, Michelle Mart.
· The Chair-elect proposed the following resolution:
Resolution: 

The Senate Council thanks Lou Milakofsky for his many years of dedicated service to the Berks-Lehigh Valley College Senate.  

The resolution passed unanimously.
10. Adjournment

